
JHF hosted a delegation from Russian Federation 
 
Japan Housing Finance Agency (“JHF”) hosted a delegation from Russian Federation 
including government officials from Presidential Executive Office and Ministry of Construction, 
Housing and Utilities, and officials from State Duma (Parliament) on November 13, 2019. 
 
Executive director and staff members of JHF presented systems, products and business 
structures, etc. which have been implemented in accordance with the government’s housing 
policies since the time of JHF’s former organization, the Government Housing Loan 
Corporation, to the present time. Also, the delegation and the JHF staff members exchanged 
views and knowledge on housing markets and housing finance systems of both countries. 
 
 

 
 


